
 

Dear Parishioners, 

  

 “The heavens proclaim the glory of God, and the firmament shows forth the work of His hands.” Ps. 19  It’s the time of 
year to take in a trip to the mountains or to the glorious color of the fall in New England, where trees are adorned in God’s colors 
of pale yellow, deep rust and hectic red. 

 St. Irenaeus gives perspective, “The glory of God is man fully alive”.  The month of September has shown our 
community is alive with the life of Christ. We are God’s Holy People, the work of His hand, and it is to God we turn for ongoing 
growth and renewal.  What a delightful time of year, when children have settled into in-person learning in the classroom for both 
public and private schools. Parents are back to work without the distraction of virtual learning and watching over the children. 
Our Faith Formation is thriving, with near double last year’s enrollment, and Sunday morning classes with participation in the 
Sunday Eucharist.  Likewise, we are happy that the teenagers in the Confirmation preparation program is in person.  We are so 
fortunate to have the fine leadership of both Faith Formation and Confirmation in the persons of Maddie Hoeger and Vinny 
Kyamko-Yap.  Following the doldrums of the summer we rightly give thanks to God for choice blessings.  

 Deacon Dom has made himself available for RCIA – a vibrant group.  He is also on the Homily rotation for Sunday Mass, 
school liturgies and Baptisms.  We are also fortunate to have Deacon Doug for Sunday liturgies, baptisms and keeping our 
campus beautiful through the gardening ministry. We are fortunate that he has made himself so available for ministry when 
needed.    We hope for the success of the diocesan Eucharistic Initiative for growth in love and understanding of the Eucharist, 
the heart and soul of community life.  The growth in numbers returning to Mass gives us heart and hope. Nothing better to lift 
drooping spirits. The joy of reunion at the Lord’s banquet table or lingering in the Gathering Plaza signals a return to the former 
luster of latter times. We continue to pray for our community with a way to go. St. Gregory’s school has rebounded to a full 
house.  What a joy to celebrate weekly Eucharist with those little ones of the kingdom.  They are always in my prayers of 
gratitude and for continued growth.  Mrs. Maeve O’Connell has done a wonderful job and waves the banner of the Lord in the 
Scripps Ranch Newsletter.  Our preschool has an enrollment of 81!  Many thanks to our director, Amy Igou, who manages full 
and half days and 5 to 2 day a week schedules to make that number possible. 

 Thru the Summer Nights – a breath of fresh air – Deacon Ron’s planning heralded a community return. There were over 
500 people at the first concert.  He is always looking for ways to get people more engaged in our parish. The parish thanks him 
for his creative and generous spirit. The leadership of John Chicca, Music Director, paves the way for a return to Liturgical 
music and song.  We are blessed with a great staff with big hearts.  Our continued prayers for Business Manager, Stephanie 
Lower, in her fight against stage 4 cancer.   

 Allow me to express deep gratitude for your ongoing support in the Sunday Offertory.  The Parish Council asks will 
there be fresh bread for Thanksgiving?  We will have fresh bread for Gala 2022, April 30th thanks to Brie Atwater and Lynn 
Bautista-Barossa, plans are in the making. Covid has sent us through the wringer, and we have a way to go. Continuing to wash 
our hands, with or without masks, we observe safe practices to protect ourselves, each other, and the children.  At Sunday Mass 
we pray for the safety of each other and the community. 

 

Here's wishing you all the blessings of a fruitful fall, St. Gregory’s community is alive and well. 

 

Very Rev. Nicholas Clavin, Pastor 
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Our beautiful summer night concerts...what a blessing!  We are so happy to 
have shared these nights with you all!  Christ is alive in our community! 

SUMMER  FUN 

St. Gregory The 
Great’s  

1st Annual  

Summer Nights 
Concerts  

September 2021 

Wk 2  Sarah  Hart 

Wk 3  Taylor Tripoldi Wk 4   Village Lights  

Wk 1   Vigil Project  



Warm greetings from the Faith Formation Office! The past few 
weeks have been filled with an abundance of change in our 
office, and while it’s been quite the wild ride, we’re so excited to 
continue to serve our families here at St. Gregory the Great.  

 

We’ve had several updates to our Faith Formation office, one 
being saying goodbye to our former director, Erica Rossio. After 
many seasons of serving the St. Gregory the Great community, 
she is now teaching and enjoying more time with her family. 
While we will all miss her greatly, be assured you will still see her 
and her little ones around! 

 

Secondly, we are overjoyed to have Bella Luna join us as our new 
Catechetical Assistant and Maddie Hoeger will be taking over as 
the Coordinator of Faith Formation.  

 

This fall we are so happy to be back to in-person catechesis. Our 
heartfelt thanks go out to each and every individual dedicating 
their time and talents to the children and families of St. Gregory 
the Great! We truly could not do any of it without you! Our Faith 
Formation classes are beginning, and we so look forward to the 
fruits of the community we’ve so greatly missed in the past year! 

 

We’re also excited to announce that our middle schoolers 
(grades 6-8) will now be able to meet in-person every Thursday. 
We’re so excited to delve into Scripture, Morality, Apologetics, 
and building up a community among our young teenagers. If you 
have children this age, we’d love for them to join us! 

You are deeply loved by us here in the Faith Formation Office, 
and of course by Our Father in heaven. Our thoughts and prayers 
continue to be with you and your families, through all the 
changes and challenges, know that both you, and your child 
belong at St. Gregory the Great! 

Maddie Hoeger & Bella Luna  

Faith Formation Office     

ff@stgg.org 

Faith Formation  

mailto:FF@stgg.org


We are so pleased to hear from  many 
parishioners who have remarked positively 
on the new video equipment we have in our 
church!  Being able to see responses and 
lyrics up on the screens has been amazing.  It 
has actually enriched the Worship 
experience in a respectful manner without 
being distracting, allowing others to  
participate more fully in the Mass. 

The Audio-Video Ministry was established to 
integrate our updated audio-video system 
into our Liturgy.  This equipment has allowed 
us to Livestream all Masses at the Church 

throughout the  Covid epidemic and through various stages of our return.  In 
addition, we are now able to project the lyrics to all songs, prayers, video 
presentations and our internal camera feed onto the screens during Mass.  Just 
recently, it has proved to be a great tool for presenting the Diocesan pre-recorded 
video homilies on the Eucharist during our Masses and in our Livestream.    

We have recruited a handful of parishioners to help run our equipment during our 
Liturgies, but more volunteers are needed to have complete coverage of all our 
Masses.   If you are a tech-savy individual with experience using an iPad or other 
tablet, we NEED your help!   Please join our ministry, and share your God-given 
talents with the rest of our community!  Training will be provided.     

Hope to see you soon! 

  

John Chicca  

Director of Liturgical 
Music   

musicministry@stgg.org. 

Audio-Video Ministry 



 JUDY’S CORNER 

All Souls Mass 
Tuesday, Nov 2nd at 7 pm 

Daily Novenas 
Nov 2nd – 10th 

At this Mass we remember those parishioners who have gone  

to their final rest since last year’s All Soul’s Mass. 

To honor your loved ones, during the month of November, bring a 4x6 photo 
to be added to the memorial trees in the Holy Family Chapel.  Write the name 

of the deceased on the back of the photo, along with a contact name and 
phone number.  Photos will be kept for following years unless  

a return is requested.   

Please bring the photo to the  Parish Office before Friday, October 29th.  

Envelopes for All Souls Novena will be available in the church and at the Parish 
Office.  Place the names of all those you would like remembered on the 

envelope and return it via the collection basket, the mail, or drop it off at the 
office. 

 

If you have any question, please contact Judy Roitz  judy@stgg.org   858-653-3584 



Young Adult   

Hello everyone!  

 

I’m so delighted to be your new Young Adult Minister. It has been a 
tremendous blessing getting to meet so many of you! Since August we have 
had over 15 events ranging from Bible Study to Painting Nights to Happy 
Hour! We always have an amazing time together, so be sure to join us in these 
coming weeks.  

I am so thrilled to announce the diocese has chosen our parish as the next 
venue for Theology on Tap! Join us October 28, November 4, and November 11 
for an evening of food, drinks, dynamic speakers, and community.  It is sure 
to be an amazing series of events! 

If you’d like to join our ministry text notification list (to be notified for every 
event we have!), feel free to email me and I’d be happy for you to join us. You 
can also follow our Instagram account, @stgg_ya, for reminders, pictures 
from events, and sometimes, just plain old fun. I look forward to meeting all 
of you very soon! 

 

Pax Christi,   

Maddie Hoeger 

Coordinator of Young Adult Ministry 

maddie@stgg.org 



Greetings from the Music Ministry.  This summer and upcoming fall has been very 
busy for the Music Ministry.  In the past 3 months we have seen a return of our adult 

choirs at all Masses.  Many thanks to our past choir members who have returned 
and a great welcome to the new members that have joined.  We are still welcoming 
vocalists and singers across a wide range of talent, experience, and age.  If you are a 

pianist, please join...our parish needs help in leading  some of the Masses, Please 
reach out to me asap!  Adult choir practice is on Wednesday evenings at 7 PM in the 

church, and there are online resources as well. 

Children’s Choir started back up in September, are singing on various Sundays at 
the 11:00am Mass. Children’s Choir is open to children from 3rd grade and up and 

includes children from the school, the faith formation program, or any other child 
parishioners.  School children practice at the school with our new music teacher 

Frank Amador, and the other children practice with me after the 11:00 Mass in the 
Church.   Our next Mass is on October 24th at the 11:00am Mass.   If your child is 

interested in joining us, please email me. 

 

 

Music Ministry 

 I am also pleased to announce the return of the Sunday, 5pm, Contemporary Youth 
Choir Mass.  We welcome youngsters  from 7th grade through High School age and 

beyond.  If you are a vocalist or instrumentalist and wish to play,  please reach out to 
me by email.   Our Festival of Lessons and Carols is back this  December.  The night 
is spent highlighting nine scripture lessons followed by carols or songs reflecting on 
each.  Don’t miss out on this joint production between our various choirs, and other 
ministries.   Lastly, as we head into the Advent Season, I am excited to announce the 

in-person return of our Festival of Lessons and Carols on December 12th.  This is a 
joint production between our various choirs and several of our other ministries to 

present a service of nine scripture lessons followed by  carols or songs reflecting the 
lesson.  This service will be greatly enhanced this year with our new video projector 
system.  If you are interested in joining our choir for this celebration, please let me 

know. 

John Chicca, Director of Liturgical Music musicministry@stgg.org. 



         SCHOOL NEWS 

Our 2021-2022 school year is off to a great start. With an enrollment of 240 students in our 

elementary school and 81 children in our preschool (2,-5 yr olds) the parish can be very proud of 

a vibrant and faith-filled school community. We welcomed 

three new staff members this year; Daniel Cavar (PE, 

Athletic Director) Frank Amador (Performing Arts & 

STEM) and Michelle Langley (Kindergarten), who join 

our already amazing team. Our school is Christ-centered 

and celebrating Mass together with our parish is central to 

our mission. This year our students will attend school Masses four times a month: two Masses at 

the church, one Mass outdoors on the school campus, and one parish live-streamed 8 AM Mass. 

Our first school Mass this year was on the Feast of our patron saint, St. Gregory the Great.  

There is a lot of energy and excitement with the addition of a Performing 

Arts Program to our curriculum this year. Thanks to the generosity of our 

parents and the expertise of our new music teacher, all students K-8, have the 

opportunity to learn to play the keyboard, ukulele, and percussion 

instruments. The children’s choir at school is almost thirty students strong and 

they are honored to sing monthly at our parish Mass.  

Robotics and coding programs have started in middle school, and Next 

Generation Science Standards are informing our science curriculum. The 

seventh graders are preparing to enter projects in the Greater San Diego 

Science & Engineering Fair and STEM class are integrated at all grade 

levels. 

Building community is an essential part of school life. Our middle school 

students love their “Little Buddies”. So far, they have had 

storytelling sessions, buddy up for Mass, with many more exciting activities to 

come. Servant leadership opportunities for students include Student Council, Flag 

Corps, Student Store Staff, Prayer Chain Ministry, and a Safety Patrol Ministry is 

currently in formation. After -school sports are in full swing with Girl’s Volleyball, 

JV and Varsity Flag Football teams, and Cheer. We are so grateful to our parent 

volunteer coaches and look forward to a great season of Guardian sports. 

Please keep our parish school community, students, teachers, and administrators 
in your prayers as we keep you in our prayers.  www.stggcs.org    Office:  858-397-1290 



 END OF YEAR FISCAL REPORT  2020-2021 







  

WATCH US GROW… 
We have some exciting news to report 

As of Oct. 1,  2021, we are blessed to announce the following:       
St. Gregory the Great School Enrollment-240 students  (in person)  
St. Gregory the Great School Preschool Enrollment  - 81  (in person) 
St. Gregory the Great Elementary Faith Formation  - 247  (in person) 
St. Gregory the Great Confirmation  - Yr 1 ~ 75 & Yr 2 ~ 51 (in person) 

(Registration is still open for both Yr 1 and Yr. 2) 

 

PLEASE WELCOME  OUR 2 NEWEST  STAFF MEMBERS 
Faith Formation Assistant:  Bella is a native Californian and has 3 older 
brothers  She signs ASL, and she loves all plants-especially tropical ones! 
 

Youth Minister:   Vinny is also a native Californian.  He loves to cook with 
cast iron, and he votes “no” for pineapple on his pizza. 
 

Save the Date! 
 

Sunday, Dec. 12th - Lessons & Carols @ 6:30pm 
Tuesday, Dec. 7th -  Advent Mission with Fr. Garret Galvin, OFM 


